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DCUSA Issues Form (DIF) 
 
This form should be used by parties to submit matters for consideration to DCUSA Standing Issues Group 
(SIG). The completed form should be issued to DCUSA@electralink.co.uk 

 

Document Control 

Date Submitted: 15 September 2022 

Issue Title: 200Amp fuses with lower-rated tails 

Attachments: N/A 

Issue Number*:  

Meeting Reference*:  

*Assigned by DCUSA Secretariat 

 

Originator Details 

Party Name: Shell Energy Retail Limited 

Originator Name: Carl Dennis 

Party Category: Supplier 

Email Address: Carl.dennis@shellenergy.co.uk 

Telephone Number: 07842885506 

 

Nature of Issue 

 

MOps are finding instances of cut-outs with a 200amp fuse but tails of a lower rating than 200amps. 
There are currently no Whole Current meters rated at 200amps so a meter exchange is not possible and 
there is no method of reporting this scenario.  

The fuse is the responsibility of the DNO, however, through discussions at the REC Electricity Operational 
Metering Forum (E-OMF) DNOs confirmed that fuses would not be downgraded as the fuse rating will 
have been determined by the supply capacity stated in the connection agreement and any changes need 
to be discussed with the Customer via the Supplier. 

 

Another associated point was raised that fuse downgrades would not support the business plans of 
DNOs, as they move to DSO network management. 
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Solution Overview – If Known 

Solution Description 

A collaborative process needs to be agreed between Suppliers, DNOs and 
MEMs on how to effectively report and resolve these instances in agreement 
with the customer, via either a fuse downgrade or a change to supply 
arrangements so that the meter can be exchanged. 

Lead Time For 
Implementation 

 

 

  


